

NEWSLETTER

29 NOVEMBER 2024

STUDENT COUNCILS MEET AT KCLMS

This week our Student Council members had the opportunity to visit KCLMS (Kings College London Maths School) to get to know their counterparts from some of the other maths schools, share ideas and learn from one another.

Kat and Emma, our Co-Chairs, summed up the impact of this trip perfectly: "It was lovely talking to the Chair equivalents at Imperial and Kings Maths School. We found that everyone is eager to work closer with other maths schools, we plan on organising more inter-maths school events in the near future. We were able to learn more about how other maths schools run their councils, and we hope to include some of their systems in our work for the student body".



COMPUTER SCIENCE TRIP



On Wednesday, all 47 of our Computer Science students enjoyed a day of university-style lectures at the Emmanuel Centre in Westminster. They were entertained by speakers from academia, industry and the media on areas including AI, software design and systems architecture.

These thought-provoking sessions enriched our classroom theory with real-world examples, and we look forward to building on this knowledge in our future studies.

PROGRESS CHECKS AND PARENT/CARER MEETINGS

As promised, your young person's results will go live on MCAS this afternoon. Yesterday we sent you an email with lots of information about SuMS' grade descriptors and and next steps. Please let us know if you didn't receive this.

Our tutors are looking forward to the meetings with you next week. We will send you a reminder of your appointment time first thing on Monday morning. If you haven't booked your appointment yet, please do so as soon as possible (you will have received an email reminding you of the URL this morning).



GETTING FESTIVE!

We are starting to feel the festive spirit in school now! Our Craft Club has made some beautiful decorations to adorn our spaces and we are all looking forward to our students' end of term talent show and celebration on 17 December. There will also be a house door decorating competition starting next week.

Please remember that term finishes at 13.00 on Friday 20 December and we restart at 09.25 on Monday 6 January 2025.

IMPORTANT REMINDERS · Pizza for parents & carers - 11 December

- Parents' evenings w/c 2 December
- Last Tuesday afternoon sports 3 December
- PwC trip / DofE set-up time 10 December
- Careers speaker & talent show 17 Dec
- Students' end of term celebration 17 Dec
- · Last day of term 20 December
- First day of term 6 January 2025